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Fremont Cemetery Trustees
Meeting Minutes
June 5, 2014

Present: Cemetery Trustees Steven Harms, Leon Holmes, Jr., Matthew Thomas and recording
Secretary Meredith Bolduc.

This special meeting to address issues herein was posted at 8:45 am on June 4, 2014.

The meeting was called to order at 5:20 pm in the basement meeting room of the Fremont Town
Hall.

Village Cemetery

At the June 2, 2014 meeting Mr. Holmes reported that 1 large pine tree and a clump of several
maple trees near the maintenance shed in the back of the Village Cemetery uprooted and are leaning
into other trees and the Trustees agreed that they should be removed as soon as possible. Mr.
Holmes reported that he got the following quotes to cut and remove the trees.

e Kevin Bolduc of Bolduc Tree Service - $850

e Keith Burleigh & Sons - $1,000

e He also contacted Kimball Tree Service who was too busy to do the work.

With little conversation Mr. Holmes made the motion to recommend hiring Bolduc Tree Service as
the lowest bidder to cut and remove the uprooted trees in the Village Cemetery. Mr. Harms
seconded the motion with unanimous favorable vote.

Well pump/water lines:

Mr. Holmes reported that he had talked further with Joe Fitzpatrick about the water issue at the
Village Cemetery and he said he could do the work he had outlined in his written estimate for
$1,550.

Mr. Holmes said he previously spoke with Faxon Well in Sandown and got a verbal estimate of
$2,000.

Mr. Holmes made the motion to recommend hiring Joe Fitzpatrick as the low bidder to supply and
install a new stainless steel 10GPM 2-wire 230 volt submersible system with wr-60 cycle tank and
necessary brass trim with new drop pipe, and seal and cable as outlined in Mr. Fitzpatrick’s written
proposal. Mr. Harms seconded the motion with unanimous favorable vote.
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Grave digger: Mrs. Bolduc reported she has talked to Charles Hayes, Jr. and Charles Hayes, III
relative to grave digging. She showed them the maps of Village Cemetery and Leavitt Cemetery.
They said they work with several funeral homes in the area and provide grave digging in several
towns and they are interested in digging for Fremont as well. They have 3 different size backhoes
used for digging, will hand dig when necessary, and are fully insured.

After discussing the need to secure someone for this service and reviewing the Hayes rate sheet, Mr.
Harms made the motion to use the Charles Hayes company for the grave digging services in
Fremont. Mr. Holmes seconded the motion with unanimous favorable vote.

The Trustees have an appointment to meet with the Selectmen tonight to discuss their decisions
relative to the situations with the trees and the well, and the line budgets for funding the work.

CORRESPONDENCE:
There was no incoming correspondence.

The next meeting is scheduled for 4:00 pm on Monday August 4, 2014. A special meeting will be
called if necessary.

At 6:00 pm Mr. Thomas made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Mr. Harms
with unanimous favorable vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Meredith Bolduc, Recording Secretary



